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               Members of the Wild Trout Trust
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                                  Website: http://wwffg.tripod.com/
12th May 2010 – Guild Meeting. Our President Jon Jonik gave us a most interesting insight into Sea Trout fishing in Tierra del Fuego, South America, supported with some great photography of the surreal landscape and showing fish of 20lb plus that he had caught. 
Many Thanks Jon, for sharing this exceptional  experience.
Wednesday 9th June 2010 – next Guild Meeting. 
David Little will be giving us a talk entitled “HOSTAGES”.
‘A BIT OF CULTCHER’
W.B. Yeats, a great Irishman and poet whose grave I visited, when once in the Emerald Isle produced the following; for himself, for mankind in general, and for posterity. I would like to think he dedicated it to us all, as fellow brothers of the angle. He lived towards the end of his life in a mill over a shallow babbling brook, where surely there were tiny but exquisitely dappled brown trout to be tried for. And to while away a few pleasant hours.

THE FISHERMAN 

W.B.Yeats - 1919

Although I can see him still,

The freckled man who goes 

To a grey place on a hill

In grey Connemara clothes

At dawn to cast his flies,

It’s long since I began

To call up to the eyes

This wise and simple man.

All day I’d looked up in the face

What I had hoped t’would be

To write for my own race

And the reality;

The living men that I hate,

The dead man that I loved,

The craven man in his seat,

The insolent unreported, 

And no knave brought to book

Who has won a drunken cheer,

The witty man and his joke

Aimed at the commonest ear,

The clever man who cries

The catch-cries of the clown,

The beating down of the wise

And great Art beaten down.

Maybe a twelvemonth since

Suddenly I began,

In scorn of this audience,

Imagining a man,

And his sun-freckled face,

And grey Connemara cloth,

Climbing up to a place

Where stone is dark under froth,

And the down-turn of his wrist

When the flies drop in the stream;

A man who does not exist,

A man who is but a dream;

And cried, ‘’Before I am old

I shall have written him one

Poem maybe as cold

And passionate as the dawn.’’
As a poet of course, you may not be surprised that he penned his own epitaph. Poets do that sort of thing. Its personal, after all. And it was quite special. In a wild Drumcliffe churchyard, Co Sligo, on the western coast of Ireland there rests a sad headstone inscribed simply and hauntingly:-

Cast a cold eye

On life, on death,

Horseman, pass by!

I have seen it. I feel rather privileged to be able to say that of one of the Greats of the last century.
                                                                                                 Courteney F.
BOBS BITS……
Stocking of our stretch of the River Frome
Richard Cripps has confirmed the stocking of the River with Browns and Rainbows on Wednesday 9th June at 11.00am. Why not come along and see the fish going in? Mayfly are now starting to appear on the River.
EA NEWS RELEASE                             MAY 19 2010
Salmon numbers set to increase on the River Mole as massive weir is removed





In the first project of its kind in the south west, salmon and sea trout will soon be free to swim up the whole of the River Mole in North Devon. 
The Environment Agency and Westcountry Rivers Trust have joined forces with anglers and riparian owners to demolish a massive concrete weir at the Kingsnympton Park Estate. Its removal will give migratory fish access to the top of the river and its tributaries. 

The £220,000 project, designed by consultants Halcrow and awarded by the Westcountry Rivers Trust to the Environment Agency’s operations delivery team, will start in early June and should take 12-14 weeks to complete.  

The weir is being replaced by a ‘rock ramp’, a fish-friendly structure consisting of a series of stone boulders and small pools to help salmon and sea trout migrate upstream to their spawning areas. The boulders, weighing up to 3 tonnes each, will be carefully positioned to create a series of artificial riffles to aid fish movement.

‘This is the first time a rock ramp has been used on a West Country river so this is very much a ground-breaking project. We are grateful to everyone 
who has worked together to help secure more fish in this important Devon river,’ said Dr Kelvin Broad, for the Environment Agency.

The project has been made possible by a combination of funding from Defra and the European Regional Development Fund to the Westcountry Rivers Trust, plus the buyout and closure of Head Mill Trout Farm funded by donations to the Trust by members of the River Taw Fisheries Association.  Kingsnympton Park Estate has given its consent to the removal of the weir. 

In addition to helping fish migration, the boulders used in the rock ramp will be positioned to  ensure the river continues to feed water to the mill wheel at historic Head Mill. 
‘This is a major step forward for the Lower Taw, Mole and Bray. It has been well supported by riparian owners who have appreciated the importance of this project. We can now turn our attention to the Upper Taw and improving fish passage over weirs there.’ said Alex Gibson, chairman of the River Taw Fisheries Association.

The river downstream of the weir may be discoloured during the work but the Environment Agency team will do its best to minimise the effect on the river and the impact on local angling.  The River Taw Fisheries Association will keep affected riparian owners informed.

‘The removal of this weir will improve the river ecosystem and should boost the local salmon and sea trout populations. These benefits are well understood and well documented and are justification alone for this project,’ said Dr Dylan Bright, director of the Westcountry Rivers Trust.                                                                                                                

‘What is special about this project, however, is the partnership approach adopted. There has been an unprecedented quantity of voluntary contribution of time and funds and a fluid and balanced partnership between public, private and charitable sectors to deliver a very cost- effective and popular project.’
BUSTARD NEWS 
Stunning views of male Bustards in full breeding display are now available at the Great Bustard Group’s release site near Pewsey.  The group has just replaced its former hide overlooking the release pen with a much sturdier and user-friendly one provided with money from the BBC Wildlife Fund.

The males are really showing well at the moment (end of May). Things are looking very good for breeding this season.

Three chicks were born last year and one survived to adulthood. Great Bustards in breeding display provide one of nature’s remarkable sights. They puff out their chests, invert their wings so their white under feathers show and brandish their magnificent moustaches.
Anyone interested in visiting the site should visit www.greatbustard.org 
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NB - COMPETITION at AVON SPRINGS – Nr. DURRINGTON

PLEASE NOTE THAT DUE TO A LACK OF INTEREST ON 6th June, we have a CHANGE OF DATE – SUNDAY 27th JUNE at Avon Springs. Let’s hope this new date will be more suitable for Members.
We will fish a 3 fish ticket (£35) and have a time limit of 4 hours. 

So rods in and non-stop fishing from 10:00am to weigh-in at 2:00pm.

After weighing all our big fish we could have our picnics and a chinwag on the benches provided, if the weather is kind.

Recently the ‘killer fly has been the damsel nymph. There are some big fish in these two lakes, so a minimum 8lbs trace leader would be sensible.

We will be fishing for The J.Turk Shield and as usual the person who catches the heaviest trout wins a bottle of grand fishing plonk.

Avon Springs is a well-managed fishery set beside the picturesque River Avon. Both Lakes are spring water fed, gin clear and are daily stocked with brown and rainbow trout up double figures. Fish the dry fly and nymph on floating lines and is a pleasure to fish there.
 Please observe the fishery rules.
Hoping to see many Members turning out on the day.

If you are not sure of the location then please contact Colin or Robert for directions or arrangements.                         Sat.Nav. Postal Code SP4 8HH.

THE CHEW BOAT CUP
As I am late with the Newsletter this month due to holidays, I will leave the report for another time. As you can see by the results it was hard going, but still a pleasant day out on the lake…..

1st  Maurice Dyer…2 fish caught…total 5lbs.9ozs

2nd Robert Eadie….2 fish caught… for  4lbs.3ozs.

3rd Chris Holt……….1 fish caught…..for  2lbs.0oz.

Congratulations, Maurice on such a difficult day. He also wins the bottle of wine for the largest fish of 3lbs.1oz. Thanks to all who took part in our competition.
FLY-TYING COURSES

We have had interest from 4 Members so far in our proposed fly-tying courses for next January/February mentioned in the March Newsletter. 

Please let me or any Committee Member know if you are interested in attending this beginners course. Flytyers will tell you there is added satisfaction in catching a fish using a fly you have tied yourself. All tying materials will be supplied by the Guild.
Crayfish crash
Up to 70% of white-clawed crayfish populations in the south west have been lost. They are our only UK crayfish species and are protected by UK and EU law.

Why are they disappearing? North American Signal crayfish out-compete our native crayfish for resources such as food.
The crayfish plague, brought in by the North American species kill our native crayfish while the Signals thrive.

A vital project to save the white-claw from being wiped out has begun in the South West. This native species is a key part of water life in the UK. Safe havens are being set up to protect the crayfish in a project led by the Bristol Conservation and Science Foundation. Fishermen can help too, by drying out damp fishing equipment to stop the spread of crayfish plague, and never using crayfish as bait. More details at www.bristolzoo.org.uk 
Beware of The North American Crayfish….they
· Eat fish eggs

· Eat small fish 

· Compete with fish stocks for food

· Damage river and fishery banks

· Degrade river life and habitat

· Interfere with various fishing techniques.
The Angling Trust
For the benefit of newer Members, our Guild is a member of the Angling Trust. In England, ‘Fish Legal’ act as the legal arm of the Angling Trust. They have expert lawyers who can take civil legal action to win compensation for our club and also for fishery owners where there has been pollution or other damage to fishing rights. Coupled with fines from the Environment Agency criminal prosecutions this action is a powerful deterrent to polluters. 
0o0o0o0

This is a letter sent to John W. from the successful bidder for the ‘lot’ (A Day on our Devon Rivers) that the WWFFG donated to the Wild Trout Trust's Auction……..
“Hello John,

Sorry ! haven't been in touch but we went down to Cornwall for a long weekend (wife's birthday).

Thank you so much for your hospitality and for a great day - we stayed until 8.30pm.

I will be in touch when I have Allan's details - for myself I caught 14 ranging from 4" to 10" the best being in the afternoon at the tail of the island in the upper stretch - what a beautiful fish which fought well above its weight!

Your river is beautiful as is the countryside around it.

Will be in touch soon - thanks for a great day!         Regards, Roger Tranter”
HAPPY FISHING…..BOB

PS.       WITTICISMS

1. If you take an Oriental person and spin him around several times, does 

he become disoriented? 

2. If people from Poland are called Poles, why aren't people from Holland 

called Holes? 

3. Do infants enjoy infancy as much as adults enjoy adultery? 

4. If a pig loses its voice, is it disgruntled? 

5. If love is blind, why is lingerie so popular? 

6. Why is the man who invests all your money called a broker? 

7. When cheese gets its picture taken, what does it say? 

8. Why is a person who plays the piano called a pianist but a person 

who drives a race car not called a racist? 

9. Why are a wise man and a wise guy opposites? 

10. Why do overlook and oversee mean opposite things? 

11. Why isn't the number 11 pronounced onety one? 

12. "I am" is reportedly the shortest sentence in the English language. 

Could it be that "I do" is the longest sentence? 

13. If lawyers are disbarred and clergymen defrocked, doesn't it follow 

that electricians can be delighted, musicians denoted, cowboys deranged, models deposed, tree surgeons debarked, and dry cleaners depressed? 

14. What hair colour do they put on the driver's licenses of bald men? 

15. I thought about how mothers feed their babies with tiny little spoons 

and forks so I wondered what do Chinese mothers use? Toothpicks? 

16. Why do they put pictures of criminals up in the Post Office? What are 

we supposed to do, write to them? Why don't they just put their pictures on 

the postage stamps so Posties can look for them while they deliver the mail? 

17. You never really learn to swear until you learn to drive. 

18. No one ever says, "It's only a game" when their team is winning. 

19. Isn't making a smoking section in a restaurant like making a peeing 

section in a swimming pool? 
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